

March 2007 Edition

2007 Officers:

President: Richard Anderson (303) 652-2224 Secretary: Rudy Glick (970) 532-2488

anderson.rich@comcast.net cagrg@juno.com

Vice Presidents: Dean Chandler (303) 652-2125 Treasurer: Ken Jochim (303) 444-3206

deanchandler@netzero.net kjjochim@aol.com

Tony Kilwein (303) 438-8500 Newsletter Editor: James Mack (303) 704-5464

kilweint@msn.com jmack@jmack.net

Webmaster: Boris Sergeev (303) 530-2063

boris.sergeev@milehighwings.com

<u>CLUB MEETING</u>: *Marchy 14th, 2007* at 7pm at **HobbyTown Longmont**

BAS MEETING MINUTES

HobbyTown Longmont February 14, 2006

Meeting called to order by President Rich Anderson at 7:02 pm with 18 members and one guest present. We hope to welcome Berthoud's Mr. Mel Coy as our newest member.

Treasurer's Report

Ken Jochim reported a bank balance of \$12183.40

Old Business

Motion by Dean Chandler, with a second by Ken Jochim, to accept the minutes as they appeared in the last newsletter. Motion voted and passed.

A discussion was held on the expo at the Wings Over the Rockies Museum on February 10. The Club and the Expo had a good turnout for the event, and the event coordinator personally notified the club that it was a big success. We had two flight simulators in operation with kids lined up all day long, also had many models on display.

Rich would like to thank Bruce Reins who transported the last of Mal Meador's models and supplies to the Jefco Model Auction. The realized income for the goods was \$437.75.

Al Coelho contacted the AMA about help with our Mal Meador youth program and a discussion was held on how to set up the program. James Mack is the chairman of this program. If anyone would like to help with the program as a volunteer or with program ideas, please contact James.

A discussion was held on the driveway and parking lot gravel. Ken Miller and Al Coelho gave information on the amount and the cost. It was decided to wait and see after the snow has melted to make a decision on how much will be required. Rich reported we have an OK from the Boulder Parks department to gravel the parking lot and driveway.

New Business

Ken reminded us that it is membership renewal time.

Tony Kilwein will rework the frequency board to accept AMA cards for those people flying the new spread spectrum radios.

Discussion was held on having a fun-fly next summer. Motion by Mark Bradley with a second by Joe Cowan that the club sponsors a fun-fly this coming summer. Motion voted and passed. The date for the event is tentatively set for July 21st. Members volunteering to help are as follows: Augie Bruno and Rudy Furman will bring the food, Rich Rooney will be heading fun-fly events and Rich Anderson will be providing drinks.

Rich raffled off a Great Plains Spirit 100 sailplane. Dean Chandler had the winning number but declined the prize. Numbers were drawn again with the new winning number belonging to Joe Mozgai.

Show and Tell

Rich Anderson showed some videos of flying action he recorded off of the internet some models and some full size action, including a virtual reality headset for flying R/C airplanes. They were fun to watch.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Ken Jochim with a second by Dean Chandler. Motion voted and passed.

Respectfully submitted, Rudy Glick

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Gate Key Change

The gate key to the field will be changing sometime in February. Ken Jochim will be sending new keys out to all club members who have paid their dues, so get those dues in to keep your access to the field!

New Club Website and Email Addresses

The club has registered a new Internet domain name, boulderaero.org. This means that you can now access the webpage by going to http://www.boulderaero.org/. The old address still works fine, too. Additionally, two new email have Mail lists been set up. sent officers@boulderaero.org will be sent to the current club officers, and mail sent to club@boulderaero.org will be sent to the most current club membership list. Please use the club address carefully; it goes to all club members and isn't intended for discussion.

Club Hats Available

The club has received its order of hats with the club logo. Hats are \$12 each and are available in blue/white or red/white. Contact Ken Jochim or come to a club meeting to learn more.

CLUB DVD LIBRARY OPEN

The Club DVD library is open: milehighwings.com/club/dvd.htm

You can request a title via e-mail and pick up the DVD at the club meeting. Don't miss *Tucson Aerobatic Shootout*, the best R/C video of all times!

Please feel free to <u>e-mail</u> me your suggestions regarding the new DVDs to add to the library.

Boris Sergeev, Club Librarian

FIELD PARKING

There are parking spaces at the field marked and designated as handicap parking. We've been notified that if City Park Rangers see vehicles parked in those stalls without a proper handicap tag displayed they will start issuing violation tickets. **The fine for this type of ticket is \$125.00**. All members need to be aware that, if you park in a handicap stall without a tag and a ranger comes by, it could become *an expensive day of flying*.

From The Editor

I am going to try to keep a calendar of upcoming events in the newsletter in the "announcements" section of the newsletter. Please let me know if you have any local events I have missed.

UPCOMING EVENTS

May 19th, 2007

Jefco Heli Funfly

Chatfield State Park

For more info:

http://www.coloradorotorheads.com/

June 8th-10th, 2007

Warbirds Over Denver

Chatfield State Park

For more info:

http://www.warbirdsoverdenver.com/

June 23rd-25th, 2007

Love-Air Heli Funfly

Love-Air's Drake Field

For more info:

http://www.loveairrc.org/

July 21st, 2007

BAS Funfly, BBQ, Picnic

Chandler Field

July 28st, 2007

Vintage and Old-Timers Funfly

Arvada Airpark

For more info:

http://www.arvadamodelers.com/

Club Dues are DUE!

If you haven't paid your club dues already, note that they are due as of January 1st. Please remit your dues payment along with this sheet (or equivalent information) **and a copy of your current AMA card** to our treasurer, either at the club meeting (Jan 10th) or by mail to:

Ken Jochim
3865 Norwood Court
Boulder, CO 80304

Make checks payable to "Boulder Aeromodeling Society" or "BAS".

BAS Membership Renewal Form

Name: ______ AMA Number: ______

Address: _____ Street City State Zip

The dues for this year have been raised from last year as follows:

• Regular Membership with e-mail delivery of the newsletter — \$45.00 per year

Phone: Email Address (if applicable):

 \bullet Regular Members with postal delivery of the printed newsletter — \$50.00 (to cover newsletter mailing cost)

• Regular Family Membership — \$55.00

Frequencies Used:

• Junior Membership (for those under 19)—\$15.00

All Regular Memberships require, for the first year only, an additional \$30.00 field upkeep cost. [This fee is paid when one joins the club or when one renews the membership after not being a member for a vear or more.]

FLYING FIELD HOURS

9:00am to dusk on weekdays 10:00am to dusk on weekends

CLASSIFIEDS

FIELD BOX FOR SALE

Aircraft starter box for sale. Includes box, starter, battery, fuel pump, and a covering iron. Call Ken or Paula, (303) 442-4328.

AIRPLANE KITS WANTED

Looking for airplane kits, new or old, that will never get a chance to be built, or are no longer needed. Please contact Wan Suwito at (720) 212-8464, or email me at suwitow@yahoo.com

INSTRUCTORS LISTING

Call if you need help getting started:

Tony Kilwein 303-438-8500 Futaba
Wendell Wickstrom 303-494-9324 Airtronics
Ken Jochim 303-444-3206 JR
James Mack 303-704-5464 Futaba

THE YELLOW PAGES

A listing of area merchants, whose products are of interest to R/C enthusiasts; provided as a service to our members. Some will give you a discount with your current club card.

Eagle Nest Hobbies, 360 Main Street, Longmont (720-494-4144)

R/C Hobbies, 3280 28th Street, Unit 1, Boulder (303-443-4446)

Phil's R/C Playground, 2850 Iris Ave. Suite k-1, Boulder (720-406-8409), Phil Bitter

Mile Sky Hobbies (formerly known as **HSJM Ltd. Hobbies**), 1300 W Midway, Broomfield (303-439-2640), Steve Clark

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr, Lakewood, (303-233-6275), Glen A. Magree

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont, (303-774-1557)

Mile High Wings store@milehighwings.com Your source of R/C Simulator interfaces and all-composite ARFs: www.milehighwings.com

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th Street, Greeley (970-353-3115) Tony Farro

Things with Wings, 6268 W. 10th #2 Greeley (970-352-1067) Jim Richardson

Hobby Town, 6815 W. 88th Ave., Westminster, (303-431-0482), James Miley.

Heliport Hobbies, 1400 W. 70th Street, Denver 303-430-8828, also Magnum Fuels